REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 2024
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Schultz and Weyer present.  Brock and Prein were absent.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Clark County Press, Dana Putrus, Vincent Putrus, Aaron Rueth, Ryan Smith, Shanae German, Pete Fitzl, and Jacob Schar.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No corrections or additions were made to the January 16, 2024 council agenda.


Dana Putrus, Vincent Putrus, Aaron Rueth, Shanae German, and Pete Fitzl expressed their concerns on Ordinance 8-3-13(b) Licensed Operator Requirements for the use of ATV ‘s and UTV’s that was passed on September 19, 2023.  Froeba made a motion to refer this back to the police committee, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried. 

 Motion was made by Schultz to approve the minutes from the December 18, 2023, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Geier, seconded by Froeba.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Next utility meeting will be on February 6, 2024.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.  Next meeting will be on February 7, 2024
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.  Clerk Toufar asked about taking out bids for the City’s vacant land to be cash cropped.  The council agreed to do a three-year contract and sealed bids are due by February 16, 2024.  Clerk Toufar will advertise for bids, plus send out letters to people who have expressed interest in cropping the land.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on January 8, 2024.  Weyer made a motion to approve Rebecca Smith to another three-year term, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky reported that Jim Mildbrand was elected as the new president and Christine Geier will be the vice president.  Bobrofsky reported that they received donations from the Town of Loyal for $1,000.00 and $300.00 from a patron.  Bobrofsky reported the 2023 circulation was 17,676 for 2023.  In 2022 the circulation was 14,433.  Bobrofsky reported that in July 2024 the library will be in its current location for 20 years.  Next Library meeting will be held on February 12, 2024.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported the city holiday party will be on February 17, 2024 at the Loyal Rec Center.
Bobrofsky made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND:  $86,549.00      
WATER UTILITY: $31,095.54
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $25,615.18
Seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.  

Geier made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, January 16, 2024
